

Christopher C. Harding Commissioner of Revenue

Sean R. Cronin Senior Deputy Commissioner

January 22, 2019

Michael Hurley, Senate Clerk Office of the Clerk of the Senate 24 Beacon St - Room 335 State House Boston, MA 02133

Dear Mr. Hurley:

The Division of Local Services' Bureau of Local Assessment has completed and finalized the biennial equalization and apportionment upon the cities and towns as of January 1, 2018. As a result of Chapter 262 of the Acts of 2004, this biennial equalized valuation study is no longer required to be submitted to the legislature. Nonetheless, we are submitting the enclosed data, as we have in the past, to the House and Senate in the form of a report.

If you have any questions about this report please contact James J. Paquette at (508) 792-7300 Ext. 22314.

Sincerely yours

Sean R. Cronin

Senior Deputy Commissioner

cc: Steven T. James, House Clerk